
Webmaster’s Note- This bulletin was emailed to me on 7/29/22.  I saved it to a file but 

forgot to Post it to the website: 

 

From the Executive Secretary – Bulletin - September, 2022  

  

We recently had an Officer’s Training meeting.  I attended as the NEC Woman but there was a 

large discussion about something which concerned the Department Secretary’s position.  I am not 

sure if any other Department Officer will be sending a bulletin regarding this subject, so I decided 

to write one.  So here goes.  

If local Auxiliaries have questions, they need to contact the Department Officer who would be 

their counterpart.  (i.e. bylaw question – Dept. Parliamentarian; membership question - Dept. 1st 

Vice; Fall Conference question – Dept. Fall Conference Chairman; and so on).  If you are not sure, 

call the President.  

A list of all the Dept. Officers with address, phone number and email address was sent with the 

Department newsletter.  A list of all Dept. Officers is also on this website.  

I will miss talking with some of you because we have become ‘phone friends’.  Take care – and 

good luck for the 2022/2023 year!  

  

Nancy Middleton,  

Executive Secretary  

  

  

  


